## **PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES**

## May 27, 2020

## **ZOOM MEETING OPENED AT 7:05pm**

Attendees: Cambria Tortorelli, PLD; Maxine Loggins, Chair; Steve Carroll, John Sanchez, Joan Ervin, Julia Scalise, Tina Tran, Erin Arnold, Holly Caruso, Gloria Lopez

Excused: Mary Schimoler

Gloria Lopez, read the Gospel for Wednesday, May 27<sup>th</sup>, John 17. We all shared a thought or reflection on the words.

Cambria hosted the meeting since Maxine was arriving a bit late.

The minutes of April 22<sup>nd</sup>, were approved and seconded as written

Cambria said that Archbishop Jose Gomez had a tele conference on the re-opening of our LA Archdiocese. He said the Churches could open for prayer effective June 3<sup>rd</sup> and Sunday Masses June 6/7. Cambria indicated that the HF Worship Committee discussed that HF would not open on those dates, but want to open safely and with a list of safeguards. Cambria will send an email to all parishioners giving the reasoning for a later opening. The Worship Committee will be reviewing on how other parishes are handling their opening. Once we are opened, the number of Masses will remain the same, and will continue livestreaming. It will be suggested that our seniors refrain from attending to safeguard their health. There will be a set of rules that will have to be followed upon entering and leaving the church, masks will be required, hand sanitizers will be at the entrance and the reception of Communion. Our priests and altar servers will be checked regularly. The Pastoral Care Ministry will begin to take Communion to the shut ins and seniors. Steve Carroll, an attorney, asked about the Church's liability if someone does get ill after attending Mass.

Financial: This past month the bottom line was positive at \$25,000 plus. HFC and HFS did receive PPP funding. Salaries have remained the same. Parishioners have been very generous donating to the Crises Relief Fund. A legacy donation from a HF Lector has been distributed with Holy Family School receiving \$1MM; \$2MM to HF Pastoral, Giving Bank, and Outreach Ministries. It was suggested a committee be formed to establish a Mission Statement on the disbursement of these funds and also suggested affix the donor's name to a committee.

Joan Ervin said she had emailed the template to the Commissions, and no responses had been received but acknowledged this is a bad time to roll out anything new. Commissions have not been meeting

Cambria reported for the Community Life Commission that the Fair is pending, no money has been sent out.

Outreach Commission Chair, Maxine Liggins reported that the numbers are up for the Giving Bank on Monday and are consistent Tuesday through Friday. Some food is being dropped off at homes, but less than last month.

The Worship Commission/Video Ministry has bids out for studio/camera equipment. Cambria said they are looking to bringing in some young adults, possibly college students/graduates to be interns to work with the video ministry. Steve mentioned the high number of viewers watching the weekend Masses.

Holy Family School update was given by Erin Arnold. Teaching remotely still continues. There will be a modified 8<sup>th</sup> Grade Graduation at end of school year, details have not been finalized. A Mass is still planned for August 21. The TK Classroom is getting minimal upgrades at this point

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30pm, our next meeting and last for calendar year will be June  $24^{th}$ .

Respectfully submitted,

Gloria Lopez

Secretary